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President’s Message 
FEBRUARY 2009 

Guild News 

Those of you who skipped the January meeting missed one of our better meet-
ings.  We started with a chain saw demonstration and went from there to turning 
artistic vessels.  We had a large turnout and two really nice demonstrations-
thanks to all those involved. 

A suggestion was made at the January board meeting to change the Guild 
meeting day to the third Saturday and the meeting place to the WEC in 
Maylene.  I took a straw poll at the January Guild meeting and found the motion 
had overwhelming support.  The issue will be brought up at the February 
Guild meeting for a vote.  I encourage you to come to the meeting, email your 
vote to Guild Secretary, Monta King (montakin@bellsouth.net) by February 18th, 
or send it by proxy.  Let us hear your views. (I guess this is change you can be-
lieve in, huh?) 

I hope we have a good Annual Show this year.  I am asking you to get those 
projects moving and finished by October.  I would like to see some new names on 
the projects this year so if you have never entered this would be a good time.  I 
would like to brag that I have my show piece already finished and ready to go. 
                                                                                                                      C. Ard 

February 19th Come and Experience Automata 
Some quite simple, others intricate feats of engineering   

You may have seen their work while visiting the shops of the Southern High-
land Craft Guild in Gatlinburg, TN; Asheville or Blowing Rock, NC; Middlesboro, KY, 
The Cobblestone Shoppe in Rome, GA or Hanson Gallery, Fine Art & Craft in Knox-
ville, TN. Bud and Suzi Richards create contemporary folk art pieces in many 
variations, some quite simple, others intricate feats of engineering.   

The making of moving wooden figures on stages, or automata, dates back to 
the time of ancient Egypt.  Most of the pieces Bud and Suzi Richards have made are 
based on themes of history, nature, literature, early flight, and everyday life situa-
tions. They begin with ideas entertaining, educational, or humorous from friends, 
family or others devoted to working the Southern Highland Craft Guild’s shops. Each 
project includes making sketches, determining an action sequence, designing the me-
chanical actuation, and choosing a paint scheme.  There is much mental work and 
conversation before any piece physically begins.   

In the fabrication process, wood selection, sizing, precede transferring the 
design to wood, and cutting out the outlines on a band saw.  From there its power 
tools along with an assortment of traditional hand tools (a Dremel motor tool, a 
Proxxon sander, a vertical or narrow belt sander, various chisels, knives, and files to 
carve fine details).                                                                                (Continued on Page 2) 
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Do you know what a graver is?  Do you know how it is used?   
A. R. Bray will show us all about gravers and how they are 
used in our February pre-meeting program 
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Items for Sale 

4/4 FAS white oak for $1.25 per board foot. 4/4 Afri-
can mahogany for $2.50 per board foot. 5/4 quarter 
sawn white oak for $2.50 per board foot, and 6/4 
walnut for $3.00 per board foot.  
Michael Tomlin 205/613-5563 

Powermatic Dust Collector Model 073, 1 1/2 HP 
115/230V,3450 RPM $150 Buzz Kelly 205/873-9568 

Powermatic Model 64A 10" Table Saw. Apx. 7 years 
old with very little use, Excellent condition $550 Gary 
205/335-3570 
www.powermatic.com/Products.aspx?Part=1791227K- to 
get additional information on the saw  

(Continued from page 1)  Sometimes cloth, yarns, leather, 
and metals are used for accent.  Pieces are cut out, 
roughly carved, and sanded, the parts are fitted and 
adjusted to suit their desired movement.  Pieces are 
disassembled, primed and painted.  A stage is con-
structed.  Gears are made and fitted to the main 
shaft. Finally gears are glued, screw eyes installed, 
and wires attached to transfer movement to the fig-
ures.  Until the crank is turned, the final result is un-
known. More thinking and modifications may be in 
order before Bud and Suzi  consider it to be worthy. 

Several of their pieces have been shown in 
various exhibitions: MARK TWAIN appeared in the 
35th Annual Toys Designed by Artists Exhibition in 
Little Rock’s Arkansas Art Center, FLIGHT of 
SKIMMERS at the 75th Annual Exhibition of the 
Southern Highland Craft Guild at Arrowmont School 
of Arts and Crafts’ Sandra J. Blain Galleries, in Gat-
linburg, Tennessee; HOMER LEDFORD, KEN-
TUCKY TREASURE in Makers and Their Mentors 
and LEONARDO in the New Members Show at the 
Folk Art Center in Asheville, North Carolina.  Pres-
ently, a piece, MARK TWAIN, is at the Appalachian 
Regional Commission in Washington, D. C. (on display 
until June 2009 with fifty other pieces representative of 
the work of the craftsmen and women of the Southern 
Highland Craft Guild which covers all the states within 
the Appalachians.)  In the past three years, they have 
participated in the educational demonstrations in 
both North Carolina and Tennessee for the Southern 
Highland Craft Guild and another for The Cobble-
stone Shoppe. 

You will not want to miss our February meet-
ing.  This is a good opportunity to bring your spouse 
or a guest.   

WOODWORKING EDUCATION CENTER  
(WEC ) News 

We had a great meeting last month at the WEC with at-
tendance very good. Since then the drum sander and the 
second band saw have been moved into place, the equipment 
not being used was moved out of the main shop area and 
some serious cleanup was done. The shop is much more 
open now and looks great. The 24” Grizzly drum sander is 
now in operation and the next time you are at the WEC 
have the supervisor on duty check you out on it and start 
using the sander.  

The idea of having  “ Another Day at the WEC” has been 
discussed. This would be similar to what Fred Baker used 
to do at Bo Thuston’s on Friday afternoons and our “Fridays 
Group” continue today. We would meet another day a 
week, talk woodworking, have demonstrations, and 
maybe do a project. For the time being we have selected 
Tuesday of each week to do this - we would meet around 
11:00, talk woodworking, have lunch and then continue for 2 
or 3 more hours. The first “Another Day at the WEC” 
will be March 3rd starting at 11:00 and lunch will be 
provided. In this initial meeting we will discuss  what the 
participants want these sessions to accomplish. Mark your 
calendar for March 3rd  and hope to see several of you there.  
This gives those of you who can’t come on Fridays or those 
of you that want to do two days another opportunity to work 
with a group at the WEC.     Cliff Daniels 

A Word from the Toy Chairman 

We’re planning three Toy Workshops this year at the 
WEC in April, June, and August.  The first one will be held 
on the Saturday following our April meeting.  The date is 
April 18th.  More details next month but go ahead and mark 
your calendars now.                                              Buzz Kelly 

   Thank you so much for your gener-
ous gifts.  I’ve always wanted to know 
how to play the guitar. Now, it’s just a 
matter of time before I’m playing like 
a pro.  The tool box that I received is 
amazing.  I’ll never need to borrow a 
tool - that’s for sure.  I’ll be the one 
lending.  I’ll probably buy some books 
and manuals with the money and 
Wal-Mart card.  Again, thank you for 
the gifts.  Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year.  Andrew 

Above is a note of thanks from Andrew who the Guild adopted for Christ-
mas from the Alabama Sheriff’s Boys Ranch.   

Dan Browning has arranged for Mike Guess, DeWalt-PC-Delta rep from Baltimore, and several factory rep-
resentatives from the Tennessee factory to meet with the Guild for an R&D information gathering meet-
ing.  Mike and his team would like our input and evaluation on several families of tools - dust collection and vacuums, sanders, 
routers, portable handheld planers, table saws and drill presses.   The meeting with be on Wednesday, February 18th at 
John Lawson's shop downtown - 24th Street South between 6th Avenue South and 7th Avenue South.  We'll meet at 
500pm for 2 to 3 hours.  At the conclusion of the meeting, there will be some nice giveaways. 
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We are very fortunate to have the following patrons who 
support the Guild.  They are excellent suppliers of prod-
ucts or services in the local area that provide monetary 
support or allow us to use their various facilities for 
Guild functions: 

The Dogwood Institute School of Fine Woodworking  
Offers woodworking classes for beginner to advanced 
woodworkers on various topics with concentration on 
teaching the “Process” of making furniture. Our signature 
courses on Foundations for Fine Woodworking, has been 
extremely popular and guides the student through a series 
of Foundations Courses to prepare them for building qual-
ity furniture. Other courses include veneering, turning, 
finishing and project classes. Next year the school is ex-
panding facilities/courses and will offer several weeklong 
courses. All courses are taught by master craftsmen with a 
vast amount of experience in different areas of expertise. 
Courses are conducted in our spacious horse farm in Al-
pharetta, GA featuring two large fully equipped barns in-
cluding a turning studio & steam bending equipment. The 
environment lends to learning woodworking skills in a 
pleasant surrounding. Our mission: “To provide quality 
instructional courses to individuals who are interested in 
furthering their knowledge of woodworking at all levels of 
interest and skill.” 1640 Mid-Broadwell Rd, Alpharetta, 
GA 30004 (770)-751-9571 www.dogwoodwoodworking.com 

J.R. Prewitt & Associates, Inc.  Independent Insurance 
Agent—Founded in 1974, J. R. Prewitt & Associates, Inc. 
is a family owned agency that has grown to one of the larg-
est firms in the Birmingham area.  Representing over a 
dozen insurance carriers, the agency provides a full spec-
trum of insurance services to over 3500 clients.  From indi-
viduals to multi-state corporations, the agency prides itself 
on it’s loyal, long term client base as a result of unparal-
leled customer service.  Contact us for your personal, busi-
ness, or professional insurance needs.  2100 17th Ave. 
South, Birmingham, AL 35205  Telephone (205)-930-9207 
FAX (205)-930-0450 

Paul Mancill, Realtor  Residential, land, & commercial 
(205)-706-6252 

Max Tool, Inc. is a distributor of cutting tools, abrasives, 
MRO and machine shop supplies. Founded in 1985, we are 
located in Birmingham, Alabama. Max Tool represents the 
product lines of many of industry's foremost manufactur-
ers from around the world.. 119 B Citation Court, Bir-
mingham, AL 35209 (205) 942-2466 www.maxtoolinc.com 

The Awards & Engraving Place is a full service engrav-
ing shop, offering both laser and flatbed rotary engraving.  
We engrave directly on wood, glass, plastic, and a variety 
of coated metals.  We offer plaques, glass and acrylic 
wards, trophies, interior signs and name badges.  We have 
been in business in Hoover since 1987. Contact Ken 
Murer, The Awards & Engraving Place, 1883 Hoover 
Court, Hoover, Al 35226, (205)-823-7676  fax  (205)-822-
1111 

Commercial Heating and Air, Charlie Ard 

Guild Patrons ABC 33/40 - Alabama’s TV News Leader  
Our thanks to local television station ABC 33/40 and videogra-
pher, Bill Castle, for their support of the community activities 
of the Alabama Woodworkers Guild. 

Jimenez Paint LLC, Interior and exterior painting, drywall 
and pressure washing. Quality work - Licensed and insured, 
free estimates. Call Jesus at 966-0142 

Martin Marietta Aggregates, Rickey Horton 

A-1 Sand & Mortar, Alabaster, Butch Clark 

Woodcraft The Woodcraft franchise in Pelham, AL (see our ad 
page 6) �

FRIDAYS AT THE WEC 
THE FRIDAYS GROUP IS CURRENTLY WORKING ON 

A FINGER JOINTED RECIPE BOX. BACK WHEN THEY 
WERE MEETING AT WOODCRAFT ON FRIDAYS, THE 
GUYS BUILT A TABLESAW JIG FOR MAKING FINGER 
JOINTS. THEY USED IT TO MAKE MAHOGANY SERVING 
TRAYS THEN. THIS TIME THEY ARE USING THEIR JIGS 
TO MAKE A RECIPE BOX WITH A HINGED LID. 

COME JOIN US. WE ‘LL BE MAKING JIGS, PROJECTS, 
AND TOYS OVER THE NEXT FEW MONTHS. 

Mel Brown has DVDs available at www.bama4u.org/video.htm. 
A wide variety of topics for Woodworkers and Woodturners. We 
often forget the details by the time we get home. Guild members 
get a special price for only $10 each DVD  including postage. 
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Directions to AWG 
Woodworking Education Center 

From I 65 South  
Take exit 238 for US31 toward Saginaw/Alabaster.   
Turn right at US31 N,    
Turn left on AL 119/Montevallo Rd 
Turn right on CR12  
Turn right on CR17 
Look for school house on your left  

Meeting Directions: 
Homewood Senior Center 816 Oak Grove Road Home-
wood, AL 

From I65 South, take the West Oxmoor exit, merge into center 
lane. Go through 2 lights.  When in doubt, merge left. At the 3rd 
light (Florida Grill and Weygand Surveyors) take a left. Go to the 
black mail box and turn right into Senior Center property. The 
center has a green roof. (205) 943-0018 

From I65 North, take the Oxmoor Road exit. Turn left. Go un-
der interstate (3 lights). When in doubt, merge left. At the 3rd 
light (Florida Grill and Weygand Surveyors) take a left. Go to the 
black mail box and turn right into Senior Center property. The 
center has a green roof. (205) 943-0018. 
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About Us 
Alabama Woodworkers Guild Newsletter is published monthly for its members and other interested parties.  Guild meetings are held 

monthly on the third Thursday at 6:30 p.m. at the Homewood Senior  Center, 816 Oak Grove Road, Homewood, AL. (note exception for April)   

Information concerning the Guild may be secured by calling Walter Barnett, Treasurer at (205) 933-9207. 
Our Webmaster is  Brian Stauss.  See our website at:  www.alabamawoodworkersguild.org or www.awwg.info 
Contact our Guild News Editor at  nelbuz@msn.com. 
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The Alabama Woodworkers Guild, Inc. 
P.O. Box 26665 
Birmingham, AL 35260 
 


